

PLC 4/30/07

## Roll Call

Mr Moultrie: “Good crowd! Please speak up loudly. Congratulations to all in the troop who were involved with Spring Camporee. We received many favorable comments from people outside of our troop. We set a high standard for the next group to have to achieve. Those on the committee, please stand up.” (Applause)

“If there are any more nomination cards, please turn them in at this time. We have one slate—James Watkins for senior patrol leader and Joe Seibert for assistant senior patrol leader.

Call item: Next Monday will be officer appointments and patrol elections. There was one other ticket, but they decided, upon looking at their band schedule, that they had too large a conflict to do a good job. Mr. Moultrie thanked them for looking ahead and thinking this through. During the last patrol elections, there were a couple of problems—there was too much adult involvement and many scouts bailed out of the process. This will not happen this time.

Mr. Como has a presentation for the ASM’s in the farm house next Monday. The troop will remain in the meeting room until all patrols are well formed. Current patrol leader will be responsible for a well-formed patrol and the roster. Please remember the basic rule: there must be no orphans, there must be someone who will agree to become the new patrol leader and at least one person to be an ASM for the patrol. There must be no fewer than 6 members, and no more than 14. The new scout patrol (now the Dragons) will have a new scout program at this time. Mr. Moultrie then opened the floor for any questions.

Mr. Blevins needs an older scout to help the Timberwolves. He asked Jonathan to find someone, perhaps among the Trees.

The Scribe stated: I agree we need an updated roster and the agenda needs to have the Dragons included.

The QuarterMaster reported: The Actionpackers are due. Please do not turn in the stove. Everyone needs to get all of their personal gear out. There are labels on the right side of the shed. Someone left a cooler from last weekend. Nick Cantu needs to send an inventory.

Andy Stevenson: The attendance for scout Sabbath was 32%. The attendance for scout Sunday was 54%. He agreed that he needs to send these statistics to Troop Records.

At the New Scout Campout, the new scouts chose the name “Dragons” for their patrol.

Bradly Jacquet stated that the tap out at the Camporee for OA was very successful. They had a great conclave. Next weekend and the weekend after would be the ordeals. Mr. Moultrie stated that he needs to contact those who were tapped out to see which ordeal they would be attending. They also need to get their medical forms in.

Josh Franz will be helping the senior patrol leader and the assistance senior patrol leader until he leaves for college. Josh remarked that the Venture Crew worked for 45 hours on his Eagle project.

Patrol Campouts:

Michael McFarland: The trees had good attendance.

Stephen Poole: All the active scouts were in attendance.

Andy Stevenson: He reported that Lee Decker had called him and he has “resigned” from the troop.

James Watkins: He stated that all of his patrol were at Camporee except for 2.

The Cobras: Most attended the Spring Camporee. They had a patrol meeting. A couple of the members went on the New Scout Campout.

The Timberwolves: Went to Camporee.

Alex Mattle: Stated that they have had 2 patrol meetings. There were 7 of them at Camporee. They are helping on scout to get to First Class rank. They are planning an end-of-year party.

Old Business:

Camp T-shirts and hats—same as last year. Kyle Moore modeled. There are two designs for the new hats, but they were not printed out. One has Troop 714 on it and one has crossed backpacking hiking sticks and “40 years of Excellence” on it. Jonathan said that he would have them both printed out for the next PLC to vote on.

Reflections on April’s meetings: the comments were slow in coming

Michael McFarland thought the games were good.

Andy Stevenson liked the rockets and wanted more running.

Chris Sinuefield did not like the running.

Alex Mattel said that he would like more variety in the games.

Christian Einertson said that the pushups and situps were good, but not fast enough.

Ben Frazier said that most of the programs were pretty redundant

Andy Stevenson said that there was nothing to do between stations.

The program patrol for May is the Thrashers. They have games selected for indoor and outdoor and have sent a copy of the rules in advance to Mr. Moultrie. He was very happy.

The Duct Tape patrol is the service patrol and they did service at Allatoona in March.

In June, the Cobras still need a game. The service patrol is the Thrashers and Mrs.

Thorne said that they could mulch and pick up pinecones for the church.

Mr. Moultrie remarked that the Trees were supposed to have a February service project and wanted to know where it was. Mr. McFarland said that they did it, but the paperwork was not complete. As far as the Timberwolves' service for April, they need to talk to Ms. Thorne.

For July, the Nighthawks have no ideas as yet.

Activities:

This is the last night to sign up for the May AT backpacking trip.

The OA/Roundtable meeting-our representatives will be Mr. Breitzkreuz, Ms. Moore and Ms. Franz.

May 19<sup>th</sup> -5PM. Triple Court of Honor—Matt Lynch, Michael McFarland and Paul Nielsen. This will be held at the Chadwick Subdivision's Club House (Paul's neighborhood). This should be a call item.

We will do swim checks before summer camp this year.

We need adults to go on the White Water outing on June 12. We need boys to sign up as well—there are none signed up as of now.

We need a scout in charge for the First Aid and Aquatics weekend: Jonathan Egbert volunteered.

The August Planning Campout: Senior Patrol Leader in charge

September family Court of Honor: Andy Stevenson in charge, activities and games, Ben Frazier in charge.

Mountasia Lockin: Dylan West in charge.

Mr. Moultrie is looking for someone to do surveys for reporting to the planning campout.

Chris Sinquefield turned in plans to Jonathan Egbert for May 14 Court of Honor.

PLC is third week in May—Call item.

No meeting May 28<sup>th</sup>.

Pamela Roberts brought up question about when class A will become class B for the summer? Mr. Moultrie says that this is the scouts' choice and they should decide.

Court of Honor—A—M brings desserts, N—Z appetizers

Campfire—merit badge weekend—requirement for communications merit badge.

Dylan West volunteered to do the Campfire-need one more person to do the campfire in September. (Call Item)

2 M/cs for Court of Honor (call item)

Class B-Yes! When: June 4<sup>th</sup>—last meeting in August (call item).